Model A Ford Club of America- Bakersfield Chapter
General Membership Meeting February 5, 2024

The meeting was called to order by club president, Kirk Ritter at 7:05pm. Kirk led the club in the flag salute. Happy Birthday announcements for February are Dawn Collins, Eddie Pruet, and Lou Maraschino. 

BOARD REPORTS- Secretary minutes were approved as posted from our January 2024 meeting. Linda Jackson made the motion to accept the minutes and it was seconded by Eddie Moran. All approved.
Treasurer- Sharon reported our finances to the group. Debbie Launer made a motion to accept the treasurer report and it was seconded by Eddie Besenfelder. All members voted to accept the report as read. 
Member at Large- Rick Davis won for bringing his Model A to the Meeting, attendance was won by Tim McDowell and vest award went to Stan Nicks. Congratulations!
2nd Vice President- Linda Jackson brough us up to date on the latest club activities. Whiskey Flats will be weekend of February 17. Club members will meet at the Chevron station at Highway 178 at 7:00am. If yo have radios, please bring them along. Linda reminded that we should be sure to have our lights on, use the turn outs and keep a safe distance from cars in front of you. The club will stop at Rick and Sharon’s place for a bathroom break and donuts before heading up to Kernville for the parade.  When the parade is through, everyone will travel back to Rick and Sharon’s place for a hamburger BBQ. The cost will be $5 each and includes burgers, soft drinks, chips, and a cookie. You can pay Linda at the BBQ. 
CCRG sign up is still happening. Many club members will be leaving on Thursday, March 7. The event will be held in Clovis at the fairgrounds. There is a place to park mobile homes but no hook ups. The form for registration is on the website. All the specifics are available there. Our own Stephanie Smith will be handling the BBQ at the Friday night festivities. Dress era specific. A little more casual for daytime drives and BBQ. 
March 16 is the Super Cruise. Entry form is on the website with the links. The car club would like volunteers to sell 50/50 tickets so let Linda know if you are interested. 
March 23 our club will drive our Model A’s to Exeter. Rocky Hill is our destination, and they have great antiquing there. There is a walking tour of the murals they have, and Linda said it is worth seeing. If it rains, we will not be going. 
Linda reminded us that Dennis puts everything on the website so look there for club activities and updates. Linda will also be sending emails so if you are not seeing emails, please check your spam folder and junk mail to make sure not going there. The emails come from Snickers so you know what you are looking for. 
Before Sharon prints the new directory would like everyone to review their personal information to make sure that addresses, phone numbers and such are all accurate. If you are not at the meeting to fill out the form, please see Sharon. 
On the first Sunday in April, we will probably drive to Woody for the pancake breakfast, Also April 14 will be the City of Orange pancake breakfast. More information will follow as the dates get closer. 

Linda brough up the subject of our monthly Model A dinner drives. It is hard to find places that can accommodate everyone and are willing to split checks and be open late enough for us. We discussed that if there is an event in the same month, we may not always do a dinner drive but may mix it up a bit. Debbie Launer said she would be happy to help find places and agreed to set up this month’s dinner and drive at Zingo’s. This will be Thursday, February 15 at 6:30. Some of the club members said that they enjoyed the dinner outings because that was a social aspect of the club that they can participate in since cannot always make trips out of town. Others seemed to agree. 
MAFCA- Ron Black updated us on MAFCA happenings. If you are a member of the Bakersfield chapter you should also be a MAFCA member. The latest Restorer has lots of information about things that are happening. Lots of things take place right here in California so worth seeing. A lot of the club members from Santa Maria helped with the National event that was held in December 2023 so look at this article as well. The Grand Tour this year will be in New Mexico. Ron mentioned that there are videos online you can see that give details and show what you have to look forward to. 
Sunshine Report- Dawn Collins let the club know that long time club member, Sudy Pruett passed away. The club will donate on her behalf as we do for club members. If you wish to contribute to Eddie Pruett Scholarship fund at BHS to honor Sudy you can do that as well. This scholarship was set up in 1988 for Eddie and Sudy’s son and scholarships are awarded to students that want to go into a trade. Ron Goodrich is in the hospital with a foot infection so wishing him a speedy recovery. 
Vest, Jackets, Shirts- Debbie Launer has denim shorts for sale. Short sleeves for $35. See her for orders.
 Chicken Moment- Rick presents Ken Quarnberg with the chicken. Last meeting while stopping for ice cream Ken ran out of gas. Susan even asked before the meeting if there was gas in the car!
Old Business- Turlock swap meet has a small number of attendees from our club. Lots of items on sale and great weather. 
New Business- Kirk brought up the subject of looking into having security at our monthly meeting out in the parking lot to keep an eye on the cars. Denise Throne mentioned that her husband could probably do it most times, but we could also use a back up for when he cannot. If you know someone who would be interested let Kirk know. 
The monthly program was put on by Linda Jackson. She made up some nice boards with idea for era appropriate clothing as well as bringing in some examples of clothing for both men and woman. Lots of good information was shared. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:30pm. See you next month. 


